HAPPY EARTH DAY! 

P.S. Membership Dues are now Due. :) Thank you!

Hello Friends: Please find the latest happenings. If you have some news to share, please let me know. 

Please note the two Posting Notice files from Sumner for replacement of White River Bridge and construction of 230 kilovolt power line.

Notice: The Pierce County Planning Commission will review the 2015 Comprehensive Plan this month. Go to this link for the schedule: http://www.co.pierce.wa.us/ArchiveCenter/ViewFile/Item/3382 

Go to www.piercecountywa.org/compplan to read the documents.

1) 

	Upcoming Comp Plan Meetings
	
 

	
	
	 

	April 23, 2015 
5 - 7 p.m
	Bonney Lake Community Open House 
Regarding Draft Comprehensive Plan
Bonney Lake Senior Center
19304 Bonney Lake Blvd. E., Bonney Lake    
	 

	April 28, 2015
6:00 p.m.
	Pierce County Planning Commission 
Overview of rural area modifications 
Pierce County Annex, Public Meeting Room
2401 S. 35th St., Tacoma
	 

	April 29, 2015
6:00 p.m.
	Pierce County Planning Commission 
Commission discussion and deliberation begins
Pierce County Annex, Public Meeting Room
2401 S. 35th St., Tacoma
	 

	April 30, 2015
6:00 p.m.
	Pierce County Planning Commission 
Final Consideration and Recommendation 
Pierce County Annex, Public Meeting Room
2401 S. 35th St., Tacoma
	


2) Growing Cities Movie Showing at Pacific Lutheran University 
Friday, April 24th at 6:00 PM
Pacific Lutheran University
Anderson University Center, Regency Room
My name is Jenna Harmon and I am co-president of Grassroots Environment Action Now (GREAN) at PLU.  As a part of the Earth and Diversity Week celebrations at PLU, GREAN and the PLU Community Garden are partnering to host a screening of the documentary "Growing Cities", on urban farming and sustainability in the US.  The screening will be held on April 24th at 6:00PM in the Regency Room.  Following the showing will be a short, informal discussion on the film. Please email me at harmonjm@plu.edu or grean@plu.edu for more information.  Thank you!

http://www.growingcitiesmovie.com/

Nick Lorax

Pacific Lutheran University,

Office of Sustainability, Lead

phone: (253) 535-7170

email: lorax@plu.edu
3) This is notice of Economic and Infrastructure Development Committee and final Council hearings on Proposal No. 2015-23.

An Ordinance of the Pierce County Council Amending Classifications of County Roads Established Pursuant to Ordinance No. 2008-19s; Directing the County Engineer to Properly Implement the Arterial Designations through the Use of Appropriate Traffic Control Devices; and Setting an Effective Date.

The Final Council hearing on this proposal is set for May 26, 2015, Tuesday, at 3:00 pm. The final Council hearing will be held in Room 1045, County-City Building, 930 Tacoma Ave S, in Tacoma.

The Economic and Infrastructure Development Committee hearing is set for April 28, 2015, Tuesday at 9:30 a.m. Use the following link for the weekly Council Meeting Schedule, which includes the Committee hearing agenda, location and time: 

http://www.co.pierce.wa.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=232 

Use the following link for Proposal information, including hearing dates and related documents: 

http://online.co.pierce.wa.us/cfapps/council/iview/proposal.cfm?proposal_num=2015-23

You are receiving this email because your email address is on one or more of the Council's interested parties lists for related issues. If you signed up for notification via the County's online Notify Me service, you can amend your account and remove or modify notifications by topic here: 

http://online.co.pierce.wa.us/cfapps/Internet/account/login.cfm 

For more information or assistance in modifying your notification preferences, please use the email below. 

Kate Kennedy , CMC
pccouncil@co.pierce.wa.us 

NEWS AND UPCOMING EVENTS

	A) FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

April 14, 2015


	Pierce County establishes in-lieu fee program to balance development and wetland protection

	

	Developers working in two Pierce County watersheds have a new option to offset unavoidable construction impacts to wetlands and other aquatic habitat.

The county’s new in-lieu fee program provides developers in the Chambers-Clover Creek Watershed and a portion of the Nisqually Watershed the opportunity to buy credits through the program rather than building their own project to mitigate unavoidable impacts to wetlands. The credits represent the expected cost of compensating for the lost or degraded wetland, stream or other freshwater habitat. In addition, the credits will pay for maintaining and monitoring two wetlands created by Pierce County, running the in-lieu fee program and expanding the program in the future. 

Pierce County built the two wetland mitigation sites to reduce the amount of time between losing a wetland area to development and replacing the lost functions at a mitigation site. The 16-acre South Midland Wetland Preserve was built in 2008 and the 16-acre Larchmont Wetland Preserve was built in 2013.

“The program helps balance our community’s growth with preserving the environment we all share,” said Pierce County Executive Pat McCarthy. “I appreciate the collaboration between Pierce County and its state and federal partners to make this program become a reality.”

Before the in-lieu fee program, developers either created new wetlands on site or bought property elsewhere to replace the impacted wetland. They also had to pay for maintaining and monitoring that new wetland for several years, as well as ensuring that the new wetland did not fail. Those options still exist, when appropriate. 

The in-lieu fee program is available for use by both private and public projects. When developers apply for permits to construct their project, the county and other regulatory agencies will determine if the application qualifies for the in-lieu fee program. Developers can decide if they want to participate. Other alternatives to compensate for wetland loss on a site must be unfeasible in order to qualify for the program. 

One of the main objectives of the in-lieu fee program is to provide high-quality, successful, long-term mitigation addressing the needs of the watersheds. The program will provide public benefit by applying mitigation resources toward the improvement of ecologically-impaired lands in the watersheds. 

Pierce County is the second county in Washington to have an in-lieu fee program. The county partnered with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, the Washington State Department of Ecology, Puget Sound Partnership and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to develop the program. 

The Corps provided technical assistance and legal review of the program to ensure it complied with federal regulations. 

“The Corps believes that effective in-lieu fee programs are vital to helping it protect the aquatic environment, efficiently administer our regulatory program, and provide the public with fair, timely, and reasonable decisions,” said Gail Terzi, Army Corps of Engineers mitigation specialist. “Such programs are very intentional in how they embrace a watershed approach, and as such, are optimal tools for addressing watershed needs.”

The Washington State Department of Ecology provided $2.2 million for the county to develop the Larchmont site and develop the program. This partnership makes Pierce County’s in-lieu fee program unique because it is the only county to have a site built in advance using state grant dollars. Pierce County paid $3 million to buy property and develop the South Midland Wetland Reserve using Surface Water Management fees.

“We’re excited to see our state grant funding turn into a project that will have such a positive impact on the environment,” said Patricia Johnson, Washington State Department of Ecology wetland mitigation specialist. “The Pierce County in-lieu fee program is unique because it has mitigation sites that have already been constructed and are already providing important ecological functions.”

The concept of the in-lieu fee program came from the Puget Sound Partnership, which drafted the original proposal. Pierce County used that initial work to create its program. 

"This program provides an efficient and effective market-based mechanism that balances the needs for human development and natural systems," said Sheida R. Sahandy, Puget Sound Partnership executive director. "By investing in large, contiguous restoration projects to offset the negative impacts of development, we are vastly increasing the likelihood of long-term ecological success. For the developers, it is fast and predictable. It is a win-win."

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency also provided significant technical expertise as the program was drafted and refined. 

"The Environmental Protection Agency appreciates the county's proactive effort to protect these important urban watersheds," said David Allnutt, director of the EPA’s Office of Ecosystems, Tribal and Public Affairs. "Urban watersheds and their aquatic resources play a valuable role in the health of the overall ecosystem in this area. This program will not only offset impacts due to large or small construction projects, but will result in large-scale improvements to the watershed."

For more information about the program and how to participate, visit www.co.pierce.wa.us/inlieufee. PCTV also posted a story about the project at: https://youtu.be/k8MUfDrtzyg.


	MEDIA CONTACTS:

Mike Livingston-Halliday, Pierce County Public Works and Utilities public information specialist

253-798-4210   

mliving@co.pierce.wa.us 

Patricia Graesser, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers public affairs officer

206-764-3750 

patricia.graesser@us.army.mil 

Jeff Philip, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency public affairs manager

206-553-1465 

Philip.Jeff@epa.gov 

Jessica Payne, Washington State Department of Ecology communications manager

360-407-6548 

jessica.payne@ecy.wa.gov
Alicia Lawver, Puget Sound Partnership, public information officer

360-464-2001

Alicia.lawver@psp.wa.gov
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© Learn how to collect and record water
quality data on streams

© Help Pierce Conservation District monitor
one of many streams throughout Pierce
County

® Watch our streams for changes that
threaten natural stream function

Make a difference in your environment °
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Next Training Opportunity:
Saturday, May 16, 2015.
9:00am—12:00pm
.
*For more information contact Isabel
#Ragland:(253) 845-9770 x103 or
< lsabelR@piercecountycd.org.
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	C) Please help us celebrate our 25th Anniversary! 


	View this email in your browser 



	

	Save the Date! May 16, 2015
Citizens for a Healthy Bay 25th Anniversary Dinner & Auction


	

	[image: image2.png]



Saturday, May 16, 2015
Tacoma Art Museum
Reception begins at 5:00 pm
Ticket Price: $130 Single, $1,250 Table of 10 

CHB’s annual auction and dinner is just around the corner. Make sure to block off Saturday, May 16th on your social calendar for an evening of good food, wine, oysters and fast-paced auction bidding at the newly renovated Tacoma Art Museum! Guests will have the opportunity for a private viewing of the new Haub collection of Western American Art and the visiting Georgia O'Keefe exhibit. You don't want to miss it! 




Marian Berejikian

Friends of Pierce County

P. O. Box 2084

Gig Harbor, WA 98335

(253) 851-9524

www.FriendsofPierceCounty.org
 Please consider our environment before printing this e-mail.
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